
     St Matthias Knights of Columbus Council 16945 
     Meeting Minutes 
     April 5, 2021 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by Grand Knight Tim Kreke at 7:00 pm. This was a combination 
of live and virtual. 
 
The following officers were present: Grand Knight Tim Kreke, Chancellor Jim Jankauskis, 
Recorder Jim Lambert, Treasurer Ron Simko, Inside Guard Stephen Ihasz, Outside Guard Ken 
Benich, Trustee 2 Year Mike Mucha. 
 
There were 15 members in attendance. 
 
The minutes of the March 1st meeting were presented for approval. Jim Jankauskis made a 
motion to accept the minutes as presented and seconded by Greg Filipowski. Motion carried. 
 
There are no membership applications. 
 
Grand Knights Report 

• Thanks to all who helped with the March Food Distribution. 

• Thanks to all who helped at the children’s Easter Drive Thru. 

• There is a lot of information on our council website (kofccp.org). Vic is doing a great job 
in keeping it updated. 

• Someone approached the Grand Knight after the February meeting regarding the 
Veterans Affairs Program and being a liaison but Tim cannot remember who it was. 
Terry Tomera indicated it was him. 

• Monthly Rosary will be on Wednesday, April 14th 7pm 
 
Financial Report 

• Presently, we have a balance of $8547.87. There were no claims presented at the 
meeting. 

 
Old Business 

• Jim Lambert gave an update on the Drive-Thru Spaghetti Dinner to be held on Saturday, 
April 24th from 4-6. Volunteers to make sauce and work were solicited. ALL members, 
family and friends are encouraged to support the success of this event by driving thru 
and picking up a few meals. 

• The Council is in charge of the April Veterans Village Dinner/Delivery. Date to be 
determined. 

 



New Business 

• Volunteers are needed to assist in picking up 200 chairs donated by the Lake Court 
House and well as some file cabinets donated by a parishioner. This will happen on 
Tuesday April 6th. 

• The Council has also been asked to assist in returning several kegs to Keenan Liquors in 
St. John. 

• We have an opportunity to purchase 100 tickets to the May 23rd Railcats game. A 
motion was made by Terry Tomera to purchase the tickets to be used as a council 
activity. Motion was seconded by Vic Senese. Motion carried. 

• We should consider bringing back the monthly men’s breakfast in May. 

• Plans are to have the May meeting held both in the double classroom and virtually. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:25 
 
 
Upcoming Events 
 
April 14….Monthly Rosary 7pm 
April 24…Drive-Thru Spaghetti Dinner 4-6pm 
April???..Veterans Village Meal/Delivery  
May 3……Next Council Meeting 7pm 
May 30…Corporate Communion at 10:30 Mass 
 
 

    
 
 


